
 
RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Bowling Committee 
February 1, 2024 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Jim Rough at 9:00am in the Lakeview Lanes Meeting 
Room.  
 
PRESENT:   Chair Jim Rough, Co-Chair Connie Jo Richtmyre and Committee Members Darrel 
Larson, Bruce Lamb, Sharon McCauley, Fred Jones, Carmel Scharenbroich, Roger Beebe, Lynda 
Bettini, Jim Powell, Rube Edwards, Don Meyer, Mike Williams 
 
RCSC STAFF:  General Manager Matthew DʼLuzansky, Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer 
 
GUESTS:  Cardholder Julie Powell 
 
REVIEW/AMEND MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the January 4, 2024  meeting 
was accepted as presented. 
 
ACTION ITEM:  None 
 
Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling:    
 
The planning for the Summer league bowling is in full swing.  We have adjusted the traveling 
league to take Bell Lanes out of the cycle.  With that being done, it will allow us to promote a 
weekly bowling league on Wednesday nights at Bell.  We are also replacing the previous Summer 
Friday league at Bell Lanes with a senior bowling league program that requires a member to be on 
each team.  The Summer league booklet and individual league flyers will be at both centers in 
February. 
 
The annual League Officer Appreciation Tournament and Ladies No-Tap Tournament will occur 
again in March.  Flyers will be out in the centers within the next couple of weeks. 
 
The USBC inspection at Lakeview Lanes is scheduled for February 11th, 2024.  It is at 8:00am and 
will be completed by the time the bowling center opens at noon. 
 
The bowlers have been hot on the lanes this season.  There have been fifty-four 300 games and 
forty 800 series for a total of 94 honor scores. 
 
Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:  Bruce reported on Metro USBC activities and 
tournaments.   He also noted that the donations for BVL are close to $12,500.00.  Questions asked 
by some of the bowlers and committee members concerning finger holes, etc. was referred  to the 
national USBC for rules.  A written report has been received and forwarded to league officers. 
 
Lynda Bettini, President of the Sun City Bowling Association and Sun City Hall of Fame:  
Lynda reported that new membership in the association stands at 985 which is a new record.  She 
also noted that upcoming tournaments and Hall of Fame inductees are now posted. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Old Business: Status on paving for Lakeview Center parking lot completion is the summer of 
2024.   
 
New Business:  None 
 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, March 7, 2024 at 9:00am in the Lakeview Lanes Meeting Room 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:30am 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


